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Bear Sharon
RE: Howson Dam — Stability Analysis

We have received a copy of the January 21, 2016 letter to you, from the Ontario Ministry
of Natural Resources and Forestry. Their letter provides background information about the
Lakes and Rivers Improvement Act, (LRIA) and references a technical bulletin. Their letter
concludes, “If the proposed repairs exceed the definition of minor works outlined in the
procedure and approval is required under the LRIA, a stability analysis would be required...”

The drawing of proposed repairs, prepared by our office and dated March 30, 2015,
certainly does not meet the definition of minor works and almost no sub-portion of the worls
would meet that criteria. So the proposed work or any sub-part would, in the opinion of the
MNRF, require a stability analysis in order to obtain their approval. Their letter also suggests
that they would require reports on the Intake Design Flood and the Hazard Potential
Classification for the dam before issuing such approval.

Of course, it must be assumed that the conclusions of the analyses would need to be
favourable before they would approve the proposed work. The analyses could show the dam to
have insufficient factors of safety, and it could be assumed that the Ministry would not approve
the project unless it is shown to bring the factors of safety within Ministry criteria.

Another consideration is the bridge that spans the dam. We have seen examples, (County
of Huron at Benmiller), where a bridge, integral with a dam, has been repaired and the MNRF
has not been concerned. However, the removal of the bridge from the Howson Dam will remove
gravity loads that will be significantly contributing to the stability of this dam. Whether or not
the LRIA criteria cover this situation or not, it is our opinion that a stability analysis must prove
that the factors of safety are adequate if the mass of the bridge is removed.



Please contact us if you have any questions.

Yours very truly

B. M. ROSS AND ASSOCIATES LIMITED

A. L Ross, P. Eng.
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